
FRED W. STELLMACHER, one of the substantial agriculturists of Seymour township, Outagamie 
county, Wisconsin, who is carrying on extensive operations on his fine farm on section 8, has 
been a resident of this section since early times and has had the opportunity to watch and to 
participate in the wonderful development of this part of the country. Mr. Stellmacher was born 
March 15, 1849, in Brandenburg, Germany, a son of Ludwig and Dorothea (Gorgin) Stellmacher, 
who were married in Germany and came to the United States in 1870, with the following 
children: Louisa, Ludwig, Fred W., Gusta, Mary and Julius, while another daughter, Wilhelmina, 
remained in Germany. The family located at Horicon, Dodge county, Wisconsin, on their uncle 
Agidius' farm, but two years later purchased ten acres of land near Horicon, and here Mr. 
Stellmacher lived until his removal, March 15, 1877, to Seymour township, Outagamie county. 
 
Fred W. Stellmacher was married in 1876 to Caroline Alberts, and during the next year they 
moved to Seymour township and located on forty acres of wild land on section 8, putting up a 
log stable and a frame house 14x20 feet, a part of the latter being their present home. Mr. 
Stellmacher worked hard in clearing the land from the brush and timber, and soon set out 
apple trees, which he carried in from a distant town, and which are now fine old apple trees, 
bearing great loads of fruit every year. He added thirty acres to his original purchase and built 
one of the finest barns in the county, with a large roomy basement, 40x80 feet, and the house 
has been added to and remodeled until it has become a splendid, comfortable dwelling. Later 
Mr. Stellmacher added another eighty acres to his farm, this being located on section 9, 
cleared the land and erected a large house and barn, and here his son Fred now resides. Mr. 
Stellmacher carries on general farming, and raises a fine grade of livestock. In his political 
views he is a Republican, and he has served very acceptably as township treasurer and 
assessor, as a member of the school board, and as road inspector for fifteen years. 
 
Mrs. Stellmacher was born in Horicon, Dodge county, Wisconsin, February 28, 1858, daughter of 
August and Louisa (Baker) Alberts, the former a native of Saxony and the latter of Brunswick, 
Germany. Mr. Alberts came to the United States at the age of eighteen years, his wife having 
come here with her parents when ten years old, and they were married in Washington county, 
Wisconsin, and had the following children: Caroline, Henry, Louis, William, Minnie, Mary and 
Emma. To Mr. and Mrs. Stellmacher there have been born the following children: Emma, born 
December 13, 1875; Mary Wilhelmina, August 1, 1877; Elsie Augusta, March 6, 1879; Caroline 
Dorothea, July 14, 1880; Fred Carl, October 21, 1882; Louisa Minnie, August 2, 1884; Almy 
Dora, November 21, 1892; Gracie Gertrude, October 19, 1894; Stella Fedora, March 2, 1897; 
Freda Victoria, May 31, 1899; Carl Ludwig, June 9, 1886; and Margaret Victoria, who died aged 
seven years. 
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